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Your editorial on the compensation package for Shaw Communications CEO Jim Shaw (Yuletide Parachute – Dec. 27) includes the statement that “Canada should consider removing nationalistic ownership restrictions; there are more direct ways to encourage Canadian culture.” Yes, it should, and, yes, there are. 
That there are more effective ways to encourage Canadian culture has been recognized since the creation of CBC/Radio-Canada nearly 75 years ago. The most recent parliamentary review of our national public broadcaster, published in 2008, confirmed its role as an institution at the centre of cultural, political, social and economic life in Canada. 
The standing committee on Canadian heritage compared the annual per capita public subsidy of $33 for CBC/Radio-Canada with the $80 average of 18 Western countries with a public broadcasting system. Its final report included the recommendation “that CBC/Radio-Canada’s core funding be increased to an amount equivalent to at least $40 per capita.” 
Failure to address inadequate public funding makes it impossible for our beleaguered public broadcaster to play the important cultural role that it could and should play. 
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